
BOARD OF RECREATION COMMISSIONERS 
February 18, 2016 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
       
 Dan Mahony    Mary Ann Shea  

Nancy Smith     Beth Sosidka 
Ken Carberry    Rosemary Pendergast 
 

 
 
Rosemary called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm. 
 
MINUTES 
 
Ken Carberry made a motion, seconded by Beth Sosidka, to approve the minutes of the January 21, 2016 
meeting. Vote all ayes, motion carried. 
 
GIRL SCOUT SILVER AWARD 
 
Annalise Kelly and Deena Roberts were in attendance to discuss the project that the girls are working on 
for their Silver Award.  The following items were discussed: 
 

• New Events in Clinton 
• Coordination of Project 
• Guidelines 
• Publicity 
• Electronic Forms 

 
Rosemary suggested that an article for the Town Newsletter and information for the Town Web Page be 
sent to Beth.  Other suggestions were – ask the shop owners, Facebook, Clinton NJ web page, Rob at the 
Book Store, CPS Backpacks. 
 
Beth said all groups need to notify the web group and get more on an on-line calendar.  Annalise will 
forward the Powerpoint presentation to Nancy. 
 
For the May 13th Movie Night, a projector is needed, popcorn machine, sound equipment.  Sean Rogan to 
be contacted and the Mill as to the availability of a projector and the sound equipment.  The girls plan to 
hold a fundraiser at the St. Patrick’s Parade. 
 
WINTERFEST 
 
The Winterfest was held on January 30th and was very successful.  Donations were received to replace the 
tire swing at the Community Center. 
 
SUMMER RECREATION  
 
The Commission members discussed Tiffany’s memo regarding going to just a weekly rate and decided 
to stay with the rates we had last year - $175 for four weeks, 2nd child $155 and 3+ $130 each; weekly 
rate - $90 for first child, 2+ child $80 per week. 
 
Tiffany asked about offering an hour of childcare for an additional $5 and the members agreed to that.  
Also approved was the late fee charge of $15 per family. 
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REQUESTS FOR THE COMMUNITY CENTER 
 
The following request was approved. 
 

1.  Movie Night – Girl Scouts – May 13th, 2016, 6:00 pm – 10:00 pm 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.  The next meeting will be held at the Municipal Building on 
Thursday, March 31st, 2016 at 7:30 pm. 
 
 
         Respectfully submitted, 
         Nancy E. Smith 
         Nancy E. Smith, Secretary 
 
 


